
                                                                                                               Joinville, February 25, 2015  

 Dear supporters and prayer partners,                                      

  

 Thank You. Please except our humble and heartfelt gratitude for your faithful prayers 

and financial support of our family and ministry. We are assured that our "...God shall supply all 

your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus." 

 

 Bible Study Piçarras: The Bible Study in the town of Piçarras continues to grow and God 

is blessing. The new converts are growing spiritually and unsaved are hearing the Gospel. We 

praise the Lord for those who have trusted Christ as their Savior in this work, the most recent 

being a lady named Agaíde. We are excited about this ministry and the fruit that we are seeing 

by God's grace. There are many young people in this area and the enticements of youth are very 

strong. Please pray for the salvation of these precious souls.  

 

 Special Visitors: It was a tremendous blessing, and a very special occasion for our family 

to have my Sister Laura and my brother Andrew spend Christmas and New Years with us here in 

Joinville. It was a wonderful time of fellowship and family fun.  

 

 Our Furlough: At this time we are making preparations for our furlough scheduled for 

the end of May. We look forward to reporting and sharing with you about all that God is doing in 

our lives and ministry. You can contact us by email at jamesallen@mwbm.org or you can call: 

770-272-3477. As we make all the arrangements, there are numerous objectives that we are 

working towards and many decisions that we must make in the next 90 days or so. It can be 

overwhelming at times and I covet your prayers for us in regards to all the preparations and 

provisions needed for our furlough. We know that God has it all planned out and He knows the 

end from the beginning, so we trust Him. 

 

 Special Request: Please pray for our oldest son Matthew. He will stay in Brazil this time 

and continue to work at his job with Whirlpool Latin America here in Joinville. 

 

 Future Project: We have begun researching the 43 neighborhoods of Joinville, seeking 

to know God´s perfect will pertaining to which one of these neighborhoods we will begin the 

next church plant upon our return from furlough in 2016, Lord willing. Please pray with us for 

this most important decision. 

 

 Thank you again for your prayers for our family. 

       

  Focusing on Christ, 

 

    James & Soraia Allen 

 

 

 


